
 

 

  

 

Napoleons Primary School 
Newsletter #28 

3-way conferences  

Thanks to all families who were able to attend their child’s / children’s 3-way conference on Monday. 

It was very encouraging to walk around and see our students showing off their work, their 

achievements and hear of the work they are currently doing or about areas they wish to improve. 

We have a few families who could not make a time on Monday, so if this is you, please ensure you 

contact your teacher to organise another, suitable time. 

Fathers’ Day Breakfast and PFA Fathers’ Day Stall - it’s tomorrow! 

We will be celebrating the Dads or Special people in our lives with our annual Fathers’ Day Breakfast. We welcome all families 

to come along at 8am on Friday morning for breakfast - a great way to begin your day before heading off to work. Our 

amazing PFA will be hosting a Fathers’ Day gift stall for students who wish to bring money along to buy a gift for their Dad or 

the Special Person in their lives. 

 

RUOK Day - Thursday 11th September – wear your yellow 

Thursday next week is our RUOK Day. We are inviting all students to wear some yellow as a way to 

raise awareness of this shared public health promotion encouraging people to stay connected and 

have conversations that can help others through difficult times. There is no donation or cost for this 

day. We look forward to seeing everyone in their yellow. Students will participate in a range of 

related activities during the day. 
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4th September 2025 

18th September – Student last day 

3:30 finish 

19th September – Maths focus – 

Pupil free day  

14th October – 2026 foundation 

transition day (9-11am) 

17th October – Food fight colour run  

24th October – Swimming for 

Foundation – grade 3  

28th October – 5/6 Auslan excursion 

31st October – Swimming for 

Foundation – grade 3  

1st November – Bunnings BBQ 

3rd November – Assessment and 

reporting - Pupil free day 

4th November – Melbourne Cup 

Holiday – No students 

5th November – Students return 

7th November – Swimming for 

Foundation – grade 3 

13th – 14th November – Yr 5/6 

Sovereign Hill costume school 

14th November – Swimming for 

Foundation – grade 3  

18th November – 2026 foundation 

transition day (9am-12:30pm) 

21st November – Swimming for 

Foundation – grade 3  

21st November – F/1 Sleepover  

21st November – 5/6 Camp out 

4th December – Year 6 Graduation 

5th December – Professional 

practice curriculum - Pupil free day 

9th December –Whole school 

transition day (9am-3pm) 

16th December – Whole school 

activities day 

19th December – Last day – 1:30 

finish 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year F/1 

Oliver T. 

For making great 

learning choices 

in the classroom. 

Well done. 

 

Year 1/2 

Ethan Ho 

For applying 

yourself in all 

your work. 

You are doing 

amazing 

 

 

 

Year 5/6 G 

Anna G. 

For taking on 

feedback, setting 

goals in maths 

and persisting. 

 

Year 5/6 H 

Lily B. 

For creating a 

fantastic ‘writing 

seed’ for a 

newspaper 

article about 

Herbert the Dog 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3/4 

Summer D. 

For having a 

positive and 

cheerful attitude 

in our classroom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar 

5th September – Fathers Day 

breakfast and stall 

2nd September – Gymnastics F-3  

(1-2pm) 

9th September – Gymnastics F-3  

(1-2pm) 

17th September – 2026 foundation 

transition day (9-10am) 

mailto:napoleons.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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Last Day of Term – Thursday 18th September 

In 2 weeks, on Thursday 18th September we have our Footy Colours Day. This can be any sport – it can be 

local sport - football, soccer, rugby or AFL team colours. Again there will be no donation required. The PFA 

will be selling hotdogs for lunch on this day and there will be a cost for those who want to buy the PFA lunch 

(more details on this later). 

Please be reminded that Thursday 18th September is the last day of term for students as staff have a 

professional learning day on Friday 19th September so this will be a pupil free day. 

 

 

Sue Izard  

Principal 

 
 
 
 

 

 
For 100 Nights  

Ollie T 

For 150 Nights  

Jude P 

For 175 Nights  

Cian J 

For 200 Nights  

Oliver O 
 

Head lice 

We have had a few cases of head lice in the school. Could all parents please ensure that they 

regularly check their child’s hair and treat them if needed. We are noticing that there are a 

lot of students, with longer than shoulder length hair, coming to school without their hair-

tired back. It is advised to put this hair up to avoid the chance of getting head lice and to 

keep them safe whilst playing 

Fathers’ Day /Special Persons’ Stall - Friday 

Can all families please note that the PFA will operate a gift purchase stall on Friday after the 

Fathers’ Day Breakfast. All gifts will be priced at between $2 and $10. If you wish for your child 

to make purchases, please ensure they have cash for this to occur on Friday. Thank you. 

 



  

Class News 
Term 3 Week 7 

F/1 
This week we had Learning Conferences. We had fun and we liked showing our parents maps 
of our bedrooms and birds we made. 
Tuesday we had fun at gymnastics. We love going on the bus. 
We are also having fun learning about the days of the week. 
By Darcy and Olive 

 
1/2 
I liked all the art projects we’ve done this week, and I liked having Kristen in here as a student 
teacher (Adaline). I like how most days we go with Mrs Fitz. Today we did a word search with 
me, Thomas, and Sienna E (Dylan) 
I’m excited for the Father’s day stand for tomorrow (Hollie S) 
We have been doing lots of ‘cold writs’ to get strength in the body in our writing (Holly R) 
I liked making newspapers today (Nate). I liked when we made the newspapers. We got a 
sheet of paper and we wrote a scandal (Ethan Ho) 
I liked going to the library and doing recounts (Kendrix) 
Sienna E was discussing with Kristen and said she really liked gymnastics. Everything about 
gymnastics was fun. 
 
3/4 
In Maths we played Battleships. We each had a partner and it was super fun to guess your 
partner’s location on the grid reference. (Summer)  
We’ve been reading a novel called Pencil O’Reilly and it’s about him wanting to be drafted to 
Essendon Football Club and he does! His dad has had an accident with a tractor and Pencil 
has to feed the cows to help out. (Jude)  
Camp was fun because we did some fun activities like ice skating, IMAX, Aquarium, Museum, 
Sky Deck and we had our own Napoleons Talent Show. It was amazing! (Chaz) 
Next week is our last Gymnastics lesson and we don’t want it to end! (Emily)  
On 3 way conferences we invited our parents to come and see our work. The students did 
most of the talking and we shared our Digital Portfolios and we were really proud of our efforts. 
(Tiki) 
 
5/6 G and H 
Thank you to all families who attended the 3 way conferences on Monday. It is great to see the 
students showing their families the work that they are proud of.  
It seems like ages since camp, however it was a fantastic experience for all. We hope that 
those who came back feeling unwell are on the mend! Our recount cartoons for camp are 
great with the children depicting many of the different activities we did. 
Area and perimeter have been on the timetable for Maths this week with children enjoying 
playing ‘land grab’ and using the different calculations to compete with this. 
Have a great weekend everyone! 
 



 

OSHC News with Danielle and Kristen 

This week at OSHC, the children have enjoyed a wide variety of activities both indoors and outdoors. We baked delicious 

banana muffins together, which filled the room with warm, sweet smells and were enjoyed by all. Outdoors, there was plenty 

of active fun, with children splashing in puddles, racing Hot Wheels cars, and spending time in the sandpit. We also explored 

the beautiful cherry blossoms, sparking curiosity and appreciation for nature. 

Sensory play was another highlight, giving children the chance to explore different textures and experiences. In addition, 

some of our older children worked on creating posters as a quick reference guide for what steps to take in an emergency 

situation—an important project that supports responsibility and safety awareness. 

It has been a week filled with creativity, learning, and play! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ready to support your child with Before and After School Care 

Please remember to book your children into before school care if 

you need to drop them off earlier than 8:45am. 

Please remember advertised fees are greatly reduced when you apply the Child Care Subsidy (CCS). Napoleons 

OSHC is open from 7am each day, until the 9am bell and reopens at 3:30pm for the after-school program which 

concludes at 6pm each night. Parents can make bookings via the following link:  

https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment_v2/centre/x59V4dmEiRga0jfjM94231W4yA?param= 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSHC Award 

Piper 

For creative play in 

the sandpit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club is off to a great start this term! We’re open bright and early, providing 

students with a welcoming space and a nutritious start to their day. Each morning, children 

can enjoy a selection of breakfast options such as toast, cereal, fruit, and milk. It’s a great 

time for students to fuel up, connect with friends, and ease into the school day in a relaxed 

and supportive environment. 

All students are welcome—there’s no need to book, just come along! We’d like to thank 

our wonderful volunteers and staff for making Breakfast Club possible each week. 

Breakfast club is open 8:30-9:00 in the Auslan and OSHC room. There is toast, cereal, fruit, 

and milk available 

 

 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprodadmin.myxplor.com%2Fenrollment_v2%2Fcentre%2Fx59V4dmEiRga0jfjM94231W4yA%3Fparam%3D&data=05%7C02%7CSue.Izard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca9acbd7f8b7841bc352e08dd723ca662%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638792326998646156%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GxG2pl4GP0wej%2BH1sFRTrwSOP0pe8GmIuOzqimcos00%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playgroup 
Napoleons Primary School Play Group  

Our local Play Group has been buzzing with energy, laughter, and plenty of play! From ball pits and building blocks to trains, 

music, and balancing games, children have the chance to explore, play, and grow in a safe and welcoming environment. 

As you can see in the photos, there’s always something happening – whether it’s little ones crawling and exploring sensory 

toys, toddlers building train tracks, or preschoolers testing their balance and coordination. Parents, grandparents, and 

carers enjoy the chance to connect while their children play together. 

Playgroup sessions operate with Danielle Edwards, our OSHC Educator, every 2 weeks from 9am to 11am. Sessions are 

hosted in the second room of the Napoleons Kindergarten. Playgroup is open to parents and their children who are under 

school age (from babies up to 5 years of age)  

If you have enquiries about Playgroup, feel free to text 0494 322 830 or email us, and I’ll get back to you during OSHC hours. 

The upcoming dates are:  

11th September 9th October 23rd October 6th November 20th November 4th December 18th December 

Napoleons Playgroup is on Facebook! 

Stay up to date with what’s happening 

at our Playgroup by following our 

Facebook page. We share updates, 

photos, and information about 

upcoming sessions and special events. 

Just search “Napoleons Playgroup” on 

Facebook and give us a follow! 

 



 

Bunnings BBQ 

Bunnings BBQ is being held Saturday 1st November 

Volunteers required 

Please contact office with your availability if you can assist on the day 

 

 

R U OK? Day 

On Thursday 11th September, our school will join people all around Australia in recognising R 

U OK? Day. It is a special day to remind everyone that a simple question, “Are you OK?”, can 

make a big difference in someone’s life. 

The theme this year is about starting conversations and really listening to each other. We 

encourage students, staff and families to check in with friends, classmates and loved ones, 

not just on this day, but every day. 

 

 

 

To help recognise the day, we invite everyone to wear a splash of yellow on Thursday. Yellow 

is the colour of R U OK? Day and a bright reminder to look out for one another. 

At school, classes will also talk about how to be a good friend, how to notice if someone might 

need support, and what to do if you are worried about someone. We want all our students to 

know that it’s always OK to ask for help and that there are people who care and are ready to 

listen. 

Let’s take the time this week to pause, look out for one another and remember the power of 

a caring conversation. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 0401 951 592 

 

Music lessons will now be 

on a Friday for those 

students who have 

enrolled 

 

2025 Parents Caregivers and Guardians Opinion Survey 

Dear Families, 

 

Please access the Parent Caregiver and Guardian Survey at the following link: 

 

https://research.orima.com/parent 

 

and use the following access PIN 

 

Napoleons Primary School’s generic PIN is: 

433120 

 

We encourage all families to have their say and please only submit one survey per person. 

 

Thank you 

Sue Izard 

 

https://research.orima.com/parent


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Junior School Council  are organising our Foodbank Food Fight on Friday October 

17th in Term 4. Foodbank is currently feeding thousands of families in need every day 

and they provide our school with lots of food each Term. Each student has been given 

a form to take home and it tells you how to make a profile so that you can start 

fundraising.  

Every student who creates a profile will be given a Zooper Dooper!  

It’s the messiest, most fun way to help raise funds to feed those in need! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Pop Con 

Ballarat’s favourite pop culture convention returns for 

its 6th year — and it’s FREE! Join us for a full day of fun, 

fandom, and family-friendly vibes. No tickets required! 

PopCon is full of free activities including crafts, board 

games, live action roleplay, as well as a selection of over 

40 market and food stalls, and our Cosplay Competition. 

Whether you're a cosplayer, gamer, anime fan, or just 

looking for something awesome to do with the kids — 

PopCon is for YOU. 

  

11am - 4pm Sunday 28th September 

Civic Hall and Ballarat Library - 300 Mair Street, Ballarat 

Central 

  

PopCon 2025 is an all-ages event, safe and secure, 

strictly no alcohol, drugs, vaping or smoking permitted. 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The first week of LA (LAVIC) will be 

Friday, October 10th (Week 1 of 

Term 4). 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


